
QUESTION NO 3 By Councillor Jim Campbell for 
answer by the Convener of the 
Transport and Environment 
Committee at a meeting of the 
Council on 16 December 2021 

On 29 November Forth Ward Members received an email 
raising concerns that no Safe Route to the new Victoria 
Primary School would be in place when it opens early next 
year.  This is despite the likelihood that many more students 
will now have to cross the busy A901, Lindsey Road, due to 
the Primary School moving to a new building in Western 
Harbour. The reason given for this omission, apparently by 
Council Officers, was the secondment of Officers to the 
Spaces for People Programme. 

I am grateful for the Deputy Leader’s intervention to resolve 
this nonsense. 

Question (1) Does the Convener recognise this?

Answer (1) 

Question (2) Can the Convener reassure Council that Safe Routes to
School are a priority for her?

Answer (2) 

Question (3) Can the Convener assure Council that a safe route to school
/ travel plan will be shared with all Parents / carers of
Victoria Primary students covering access to the new
building before the school moves?

Answer (3) 


